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July 27, 2017 
 
 
Board of Directors 
Eastern Kern APCD 
2700 “M” Street, Suite 302 
Bakersfield, CA 93301 
 
 
SUBJECT: Proposed Agreement with Antelope Valley Dust Control Group for Regional dust 

Control Measures in the Cantil and Rancho Seco areas of Fremont Valley. 
 
Honorable Board: 
 
The Fremont Valley (including Cantil and Rancho Seco) area of the Eastern Kern Air Pollution 
Control District (District) has been seriously devastated by blowing sand.  To combat the problem, 
the area was assessed by the Antelope Valley Dust Control Group (AVDCG) in 2016 and 2017.  
Based on the assessment the AVDCG will implement targeted mitigation measures. 
 
AVDCG is a qualified firm to provide a regional dust control plan, a monitoring and maintenance 
program, a pilot mitigation project, and reporting of the project.  The 23-month agreement cost is not 
to exceed $25,000. 
 
IT IS RECOMMENDED your Board approve and authorize Chairman to sign Agreement No. 07-
015-2017 with Antelope Valley Dust Control Group. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Glen E. Stephens, P.E. 
Air Pollution Control Officer 
 
GES: lr 
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